Prayer letter August/September 2025 02/09/2025

Dear friends and supporters,

I hope you are well and have enjoyed the summer holidays. We have recently
enjoyed having Neil and Fiona staying from Bookham Baptist Church, the church
that sent us to Brazil on mission in 2015 and has faithfully supported us ever since.
It was wonderful to have them here and to be able to share a bit of our life and
mission with them. We were saying that although we try to communicate through
photos and videos, there is nothing quite like being here!
Points for prayer.

There are three months to go until Revive Recife crusade in the Pernambuco football
arena. Many leaders from IBAL are getting involved in volunteering in the event in
their areas. At the heart of the crusade is to reach out to the last, the lost and the
least and invite them to this free event so that they can hear about Jesus. Those
who give their life to Christ will then be invited to go to their local church to be
discipled. More pastors are catching the vision and coming on board. We believe
many people will be saved, healed and set free during this event!

Praise God that the spiritual atmosphere is rising here in Recife amongst the
teenagers and youth. At IBAL we are preparing to go out on the streets and into
schools to evangelise and invite people to come to Revive Recife crusade on the 3-
7th December. Daniel will be helping with translation as 4 evangelists from ‘Christ for
All Nations’ in America will arrive on the 7th September and will also be going out in
force!

Sarah has started getting a team together for the worship dance at the event and on
Thursday night will start with prayer with some of the leaders. Please pray for God’s
wisdom and direction as we invite the right people onto the team and start to do
workshops this month.

On Friday night there will be an all-night of prayer with the youth. As the spiritual
atmosphere heats up, there is a lot going on and we need lots of strength and
energy so please be praying for health, strength and God’s protection.
Our home-group is growing and many people who are coming are new Christians
and very broken. They need a lot of love, care, home visits and prayer. Please pray
especially for Rafa, Fernanda, and Marina for healing, restoration and spiritual
growth.

The next English service will be on 14th September. Please pray for the team and for
the young people who come. We are talking to Pr. Marcos and praying about
starting a mission support and prayer group for those who feel especially called to
mission.

Thank you for your prayers!

With every blessing, Sarah, Daniel, Sophie and Ana

